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Metropolitan King County Council
Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee
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	Date:
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SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2016-0438 would change the name of the Lakehaven Utility District to the Lakehaven Water and Sewer District based on a name change made by the District’s Board of Commissioners by resolution.

BACKGROUND

Lakehaven Utility District. The Lakehaven Utility District provides drinking water and wastewater services to approximately 112,000 customers within a 35-square mile service area between Seattle and Tacoma. The District includes an unincorporated area of King County of approximately 18 square miles north of Federal Way and west of Auburn. In addition, the District serves most of the City of Federal Way, as well as portions of Auburn, Pacific, Tacoma, Des Moines and Milton. 

The District was officially incorporated in 1956 as Lakehaven Sewer District. It consolidated with King County Water District No. 124 in 1985 and King County Water District No. 56 in 1987, and became Federal Way Water and Sewer District. The District changed its name to Lakehaven Utility District in 1994 to clarify its independence from the City of Federal Way as well as its broader service area.

According to the District’s web site, its water system includes 400 miles of mainline, 22 wells and 12 storage tanks with an approximate storage capacity of 31 million gallons and an average daily pumping rate of about 10.6 million gallons per day. Its sewer system includes 350 miles of mainline, 27 pump stations and two secondary wastewater treatment plants: Redondo, which is designed for an average flow of 4.32 million gallons per day, and Lakota, which is designed for an average flow of 10 million gallons per day.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  http://www.lakehaven.org/27/District] 


Name Change Request. RCW 57.04.065 allows local utility districts to apply to change their names, “by filing with the county legislative authority in which was filed the original petition for organization of the district, a certified copy of a resolution of its board of commissioners adopted by majority vote of all of the members of that board at a regular meeting thereof providing for such change of name.” 

The Lakehaven Utility District Board of Commissioners has followed this procedure, filing Resolution No. 2016-1273 (see Attachment 2 to this staff report) with the King County Council on August 29, 2016. The District’s resolution notes that the name change is sought because, “The Board believes that the name ‘Lakehaven Utility District’ may not fully inform the public about the District’s role as the provider of water and wastewater services within its designated service areas.”

Proposed Ordinance 2016-0438 would provide the County Council’s approval of the name change. 

ANALYSIS

The proposed name change complies with the terms of RCW 57.04.065. The ordinance before the committee today would approve the name change as resolved by the District’s Board of Commissioners through Resolution 2016-1273.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2016-0438
2. Lakehaven Utility District Resolution 2016-1273
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